BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on **Thursday, 19**th **September 2024** at Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram

Present:

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), A Nicklin, Milner, Fitzsimmons,

Attfield, Lightowler & Wharton

District Councillor

County Councillor

Public 4

Police

12.371 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSIONS

• There were concerns about a certain resident and the property that she lives it. Neighbours are concerned about the amount of drugs that are being used and the trouble and noise that is coming from the property. The Parish Council said that they will take this up, yet again with the Housing Officer and County Councillor Grogan.

12.372 APOLOGIES

All apologises given to the Clerk prior to the Council Meeting. No apology was received from County Councillor Grogan.

12.373 CLERKS REPORT

- Clerk informed the Parish Council that the price of the litter bin had increased.
- Clerk said that Littlejohns had been in touch regarding the Audit. A Certificate of Emption was to be completed then they could close their file. Parish Councillor Mitchell and the Clerk duly signed and dated the Form.
- Parish Precept. It was agreed that the Precept would stay the same and not be increased. Clerk completed the form, duly signed and dated the same.

12.374 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if everyone agreed with the Minutes from the last Parish Council Meeting. The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Parish Councillor Mitchell signed & dated each page thereafter.

12.375 FINANCES

- (a) SG Parkin Landscapes £380.00
- (b) S Lifsey Clerk £663.24
- (c) HMRC NI & tax £126.90
- (d) Mr D Nicklin (new litter bin) £498.00
- (e) Mrs Crowther (Accountant) £50.00
- (f) The Clothing Bank (donation) £1,500.00
- (g) Sherburn & Villages Communities (Library) £65.00
- (h) Playsafety £187.50

Total - £3,470.64

All cheques & stubs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Mitchell & Nicklin

12.376 PARKING – WEST ACRES

Clerk read out an email that she had received North Yorkshire County Council addressing our concerns regarding the parking. Clerk is to contact North Yorkshire again to see if they have received a response.

12.377 THE CLOTHING BANK

Parish Councillor Nicklin said that he had been in touch with the owners of The Clothing Bank, and they were extremely grateful for the support and the donation that the Parish Council were giving.

12.378 GENERAL MATTERS

• We now have a name for the new Housing Officer, Amanda Southers.

12.379 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 10th October 2024 at 6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edwards Close, Byram.